TELEPHONE: 212.374.0200

FACSIMILE: 212.374.5588 E-MAIL: jklein@nycboe.net

May 4, 2005

OFFICE OF THE CHANCELLOR

52 CHAMBERS STREET - NEW YORK, NY 10007

Mr. Adam Leitman Bailey, Chair

90 Trinity Place New York, NY 10006

Dear Mr. Bailey:

The Department of Education appreciates your support of the students and staff at , and your interest in public education in New York City. With your help, we can all make a difference in the lives of our City's young people.

Thank you again for your generosity and for your support.

Sincerely,

Joel I. Klein Chancellor

JIK:tl